

GRANT MANAGEMENT MEMORANDUM GMM 2025-09

Date: September 22, 2025

To: California Governor's Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES)

Nonprofit Security Grant Program (NSGP) Subrecipients

From: Cal OES Grants Management

Subject: NSGP Survey

The Homeland Security Operational and Analysis Center (HSOAC), a federally-funded research and development center operated at RAND, has been asked by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) to evaluate the effectiveness of the NSGP, and is conducting a survey to learn more about the program.

- The survey is part of a project funded by FEMA, and is estimated to take no more than 15 minutes.
- Your participation is voluntary. HSOAC will not notify FEMA personnel who did or did not participate.
- Your responses will be kept confidential. Your names/non-profits will not be associated with your responses. HSOAC will aggregate responses when producing reports.
- You can stop taking the survey at any point or skip any question you do not wish to answer.
- There are no direct benefits or known risks associated with participating in this survey, but your responses may help improve the understanding of the program's benefits and limitations.

Thank you for your participation. Click the link below to take the survey to share your experiences with the NSGP. Please complete the survey by **COB September 26, 2025**.

Survey Link: https://answer.rand.org/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=9mM3n641